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Today: AG Mark Tong & Ms. Lorraine Moore  
   

Last Meeting: Club Installation 

Our members present were: 

District Officers: 

  AG Mark Tong, Hong Kong Harbour 
  DAG Felicity Yeung, Happy Valley 
  DAG Wilson Shum, Hong Kong Northeast 

Visiting Rotarians and Clubs: 

  President David Lee, Hong Kong Harbour 
 President Ariel Lai, Hong Kong Northeast 
 President Gary Lau,  The HUB Hong Kong 
 PP Victor Lo, Kowloon East 

Guest of President Bonnie Yeung :  Ms. Rings Tang 
Guest of PP William Wong :   Mr. Dominic Lam 
Guests of Rtn Mofiz Chan :   Mr. Wing Hui, Mr. Thomas Ip,  
     Mr. Kevin Ho, Mr. James Lo 
     Mr. Ivan Wong 

TUNG FENG
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PP Andrew Chen 
PP Gilbert Fung 
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Rtn Mofiz Chan 
Rtn Jason Chiu 
Rtn Zoe Hui 
Rtn Christian Li 
Rtn Chris Wang 
Rtn Kevin Leung 
Rtn John Yao 
Rtn Peter Yeung 
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Outgoing President Rico Fung declared the meeting open and started his 
last Presidential duty of the Rotary year.  He gave a warm introduction of 
Incoming President Bonnie Yeung and thanked her for her contributions 
to our Club, especially for her effort in our 70th Anniversary Celebration 
events. 

A round of applause was given to Incoming President Bonnie as she 
accepted the sash, gavel and pin from Outgoing President Rico. 

President Bonnie took the floor and 
addressed us. 

“When I first joined Rotary 3 years ago, I was 
inspired by the organisation’s commitment to 
service, fellowship, and making a real 
difference in our local community and around 

the world. Rotary's motto of "Service Above Self" has always resonated with 
me, and I'm excited to have the opportunity to help lead our club in living 
out that mission. 

As your new President, I pledge to work tirelessly to build upon the great 
work this Club has done over the years. I will strive to engage all of our 
members, foster a spirit of camaraderie and collaboration, and identify new 

ways we can use our collective skills and 
resources to address the pressing needs in our 
community.  

Thank you again for this honour. I am humbled, energised, and ready to 
get to work.” 

President Bonnie pinned her incoming Directors and started our meeting. 

Visiting District officers, Rotarians and guests were introduced. 

President Bonnie gave us a heads up on her upcoming plans for our Club.  
Hon. Secretary Nancy Yee gave a report on Club activities. 

Red box amount for the day was HK$3,080. 

Club Installation and President Bonnie Yeung’s First Meeting
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Nigel Lo assumed District Governorship of RI District 3450 on 6 July 
2024. District 3450 covers Hong Kong, Macau and Mongolia. 

DG Nigel joined the Rotary Club of Hong Kong North in 2004 with 
classification of finance. He was Club president in 2012-13, Deputy 
Assistant Governor in 2013-14, District Secretary in 2016-17, District 
Trainer in 2019/20, Assistant Governor in 2020/21.  He received his 
Bachelor’s degree in Accounting and Finance at University of Kent, 
UK. 

Some key priorities and initiatives of the year include: 

• Increasing membership and engaging more young professionals in Rotary 
• Expanding the district's focus on environmental sustainability projects 
• Strengthening partnerships with local community organizations and corporations 
• Enhancing the district's digital presence and online engagement 
• Promoting polio eradication efforts and the overall Rotary Foundation 

DG Nigel has assembled a strong team of District officers to help 
execute these priorities across the Rotary clubs in District 3450.  

The District Installation ceremony was held on 6 July 2024 in Hong 
Kong Convention and 
Exhibition Centre, Hong Kong.  
Some 600 Rotarians joined to 
celebrate the new leadership. 

Rotarians in District 3450 are 
excited about the vision and 
energy that DG Nigel brings to 
guide the district through the 
2024-25 Rotary year. 

- President Bonnie Yeung

District Installation 6 July 2024
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Happy Birthday to our Splendid July Birthday Member 
   
9th - Rtn Simon Ng

Club Activities

Club postal address : P.O.Box 47064, Morrison Hill Post Office, Hong Kong 
Meeting Venue   : Regal HK Hotel, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong 
Meeting Schedules : Every 1st and 3rd Wednesday at 12:30 pm 
Website             : http://hkie.rotary3450.org/ 

PP Leo Yu visited the Rotary Club of Hamilton, Queensland, Australia 
which was established in 1956. 

The Club's current President is John Leddy, who is a Past District 
Governor (2015-16). It is also the home club of RI President 1997-98 
Glen Kinross.

On Saturday, 13 July 2024, President Bonnie Yeung and Hon. 
Secretary Nancy Yee attended the District Youth Seminar.   

DG Nigel Lo gave the opening speech.  An overview of our 
District’s plans on Interact, Junioract and Rotary Youth 
Leadership Awards (RYLA) as well as updates on Youth 
Protection were presented during the seminar.

An Extraordinary General Meeting (EGM) will be held on Wednesday 7 Aug 2024 at 
12:30p.m. sharp at Regal Hotel Hong Kong, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong. 
  
This meeting will address two items: the approval of the Audited Report for Rotary Year 2021-
22 and the change of Service Director. 
  
The first agenda item is passing of the Audited Report for Rotary Year 2021-22. This report 
has already been endorsed by the Club Board during their meeting on April 10, 2024. 
  
The second agenda item involves the replacement of our elected Service Director, Rtn. Eric 
Poon, by Rtn. Jason Chiu, effective from July 1, 2024. Due to the frequent travel schedule of 
Rtn. Eric Poon, Rtn. Jason Chiu has agreed to assume the position. This change has been 
endorsed by the Club Board during their meeting on June 12, 2024. 
  
To establish a quorum, we need a minimum of 17 members in attendance, against our cur-
rent membership count of 49. We kindly your presence on that day to ensure that we meet 
the quorum requirement. 
  
— Hon. Secretary Nancy Yee 

Extraordinary General Meeting (EGM) on 12:30pm, Wednesday 7 Aug 2024

http://hkie.rotary3450.org/

